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September 5,2022

MEMORANDUM

FOR : The Regional Executive Director
DENR MIMAROPA Region
1515 L&S Building, Roxas Blvd., Ermita Manila

THRU : The Assistant Regional Director for Technical Services

FROM : The OIC, PENR Officer

SUBJECT : ENDORSEMENT FROM THE OFFICE OF THE CABINET
SECRETARIAT, OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT RE: LETTER 
DATED MARCH 22, 2022 OF MS. NORMA DELA AUSTRIA 
RELATIVE TO THE RIVER BANK EASEMENT PROJECT OF 
DPWH THAT WILL AFFECT HER PRIVATE PROPERTY [CO- 
2022-90281]

Respectfully submitting the Completed Staff Work (CSW) Report on the validation 
conducted, regarding the concerns of Ms. Norma dela Austria on the Department of Public 
Works and Highways’ flood control project at Brgy. Budiong, Odiongan, Romblon.

Investigation undertaken revealed that the 230 meter long project is already completed 
but has violated Section 51 of P.D. 1067, since the Municipal LGU has not classified Bgry. 
Budiong as an urban area.

A dialogue initiated by the DPWH, with LGU Odiongan and all other involved parties, 
should be done in order to address future issues surrounding projects as such, and to ensure that 
projects adhere to environmental laws, rules and policies.

For your information and record.

4'ARNOLDO JR.

DENR, PENRO - Romblon 
Brgy. Tabing-Dagat, Odiongan, Romblon 

Tel. # 567-6187


















































